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the Department of State, Harold Hongju 
Koh, and will be open to the public up 
to the capacity of the meeting room. It 
is anticipated that the agenda of the 
meeting will cover a range of current 
international legal topics, including the 
International Criminal Court review 
conference and ad hoc international 
criminal tribunals; the law of war 
regarding detention, targeting, and 
prosecution; binding international 
agreements and non-binding 
arrangements; nuclear nonproliferation; 
international cooperation on piracy; the 
international responsibility of 
international organizations, and the 
International Law Commission. 
Members of the public will have an 
opportunity to participate in the 
discussion. 

Members of the public who wish to 
attend the session should, by Tuesday, 
June 15, 2010, notify the Office of the 
Legal Adviser (telephone: 202–776– 
8323) of their name, professional 
affiliation, address, and telephone 
number. A valid photo ID is required for 
admittance. A member of the public 
who needs reasonable accommodation 
should make his or her request by June 
14, 2010; requests made after that time 
will be considered but might not be 
possible to accommodate. 

Dated: June 2, 2010. 
David DeBartolo, 
Executive Director, Office of Claims and 
Investment Disputes, Office of the Legal 
Adviser, Advisory Committee on International 
Law, Department of State. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13704 Filed 6–7–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–08–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice: 7037] 

Overseas Schools Advisory Council 
Notice of Meeting 

The Overseas Schools Advisory 
Council, Department of State, will hold 
its Annual Meeting on Thursday, June 
24, 2010, at 9:30 a.m. in Conference 
Room 1107, Department of State 
Building, 2201 C Street, NW., 
Washington, DC. The meeting is open to 
the public and will last until 
approximately 12 p.m. 

The Overseas Schools Advisory 
Council works closely with the U.S. 
business community in improving those 
American-sponsored schools overseas 
that are assisted by the Department of 
State and attended by dependents of 
U.S. Government families and children 
of employees of U.S. corporations and 
foundations abroad. 

This meeting will deal with issues 
related to the work and the support 

provided by the Overseas Schools 
Advisory Council to the American- 
sponsored overseas schools. The agenda 
includes a review of the projects 
selected for the 2009 and 2010 
Educational Assistance Program, which 
are under development, and a 
presentation by Dr. Barry McCombs, 
Director, Colegio Nueva Granada, 
Bogota, Colombia on the school’s 
community service learning program 
that helps provide a basic education to 
disadvantaged local students. 

Members of the public may attend the 
meeting and join in the discussion, 
subject to the instructions of the Chair. 
Admittance of public members will be 
limited to the seating available. Access 
to the State Department is controlled, 
and individual building passes are 
required for all attendees. Persons who 
plan to attend should so advise the 
office of Dr. Keith D. Miller, Department 
of State, Office of Overseas Schools, 
Room H328, SA–1, Washington, DC 
20522–0132, telephone 202–261–8200, 
prior to June 14, 2010. Each visitor will 
be asked to provide his/her date of birth 
and either driver’s license or passport 
number at the time of registration and 
attendance, and must carry a valid 
photo ID to the meeting. This data is 
requested pursuant to Public Law 99– 
399 (Omnibus Diplomatic Security and 
Antiterrorism Act of 1986), as amended; 
Public Law 107–56 (USA PATRIOT 
Act); and Executive Order 13356. The 
purpose of the collection is to validate 
the identity of individuals who enter 
Department facilities. The data will be 
entered into the Visitor Access Control 
System (VACS–D) database. Please see 
the Privacy Impact Assessment for 
VACS–D at http://www.state.gov/ 
documents/organization/100305.pdf for 
additional information. 

Any requests for reasonable 
accommodation should be made at the 
time of registration. All such requests 
will be considered, however, requests 
made after June 14th might not be 
possible to fill. All attendees must use 
the C Street entrance to the building. 

Dated: June 2, 2010. 

Keith D. Miller, 
Executive Secretary, Overseas Schools 
Advisory Council. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13714 Filed 6–7–10; 8:45 am] 
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OFFICE OF THE UNITED STATES 
TRADE REPRESENTATIVE 

[Docket No. WTO/DS404] 

WTO Dispute Settlement Proceeding 
Regarding United States—Anti- 
Dumping Measures on Certain Shrimp 
From Viet Nam 

AGENCY: Office of the United States 
Trade Representative. 
ACTION: Notice; request for comments. 

SUMMARY: The Office of the United 
States Trade Representative (‘‘USTR’’) is 
providing notice that on April 7, 2010, 
the Socialist Republic of Vietnam 
(‘‘Vietnam’’) requested the establishment 
of a dispute settlement panel under the 
Marrakesh Agreement Establishing the 
World Trade Organization (‘‘WTO 
Agreement’’) concerning a number of 
antidumping administrative reviews 
and new shipper reviews conducted by 
the Department of Commerce on 
imports of certain frozen warmwater 
shrimp from Vietnam (Investigation A– 
552–801), and various U.S. laws, 
regulations, administrative procedures, 
practices, and methodologies. That 
request may be found at www.wto.org 
contained in a document designated as 
WT/DS404/5. USTR invites written 
comments from the public concerning 
the issues raised in this dispute. 
DATES: Although USTR will accept any 
comments received during the course of 
the dispute settlement proceedings, 
comments should be submitted on or 
before July 8, 2010 to be assured of 
timely consideration by USTR. 
ADDRESSES: Public comments should be 
submitted electronically to http://
www.regulations.gov, docket number 
USTR–2010–0008. If you are unable to 
submit comments using http://
www.regulations.gov, please contact 
Sandy McKinzy at (202) 395–9483 to 
arrange for an alternative method of 
transmission. If (as explained below) the 
comments contain confidential 
information, then the comments should 
be submitted by fax only to Sandy 
McKinzy at (202) 395–3640. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: J. 
Daniel Stirk, Associate General Counsel, 
Office of the United States Trade 
Representative, 600 17th Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20508, (202) 395–9617. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Section 
127(b) of the Uruguay Round 
Agreements Act (URAA) (19 U.S.C. 
3537(b)(1)) requires that notice and 
opportunity for comment be provided 
after the United States submits or 
receives a request for the establishment 
of a WTO dispute settlement panel. 
Consistent with this obligation, USTR is 
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